
 
Henshaw CE Primary School Newsletter 

              Newsletter No. 7     28
th

 February 2020 

   

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Stars of the Week                              

Class 1  - Harry for having the confidence to perform a song in front of the class 

Class 2  -  Riley & Zane for being in charge of our class Worry Box. Ensuring worries are shared and talked about. 

Class 3  - Whole class for 500 words competition work… showing excellent perseverance and resilience. 

Presentation Award – Hope for working so hard on making her handwriting neat and joined. 

Values & Virtues – Eleanor and Elizabeth T for ‘generosity’ during playtimes. 

Head Teacher’s Award – Louise for always being a polite, helpful and considerate member of our Henshaw 

School team. Well done! 
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Attendance W/C 

24/2/20 

 

Reception 97.0 

Year 1 100 

Year 2 93.3 

Year 3 92.7 

Year 4 89.1 

Year 5 100.0 

Year 6  100.0 

Overall 95.2% 

 

 

 

Learning Achievements 

Class 1 – This week we have been looking at our new topic ‘What’s that sound?’ and have 

been on a sound walk around the school grounds. In Maths,  our Reception children have 

been exploring 2D shapes and Year 1 have been looking at Place value. In RE, we enjoyed 

the Ash Wednesday Service in All Hallow’s Church. 

Class 2 – We have started our new topic ‘Muck, Mess & Mixture’. We have listened to the 

story ‘George’s Marvellous Medicine’ and took on the role of George and created our own 

magic medicines! 

Class 3  –   Class 3 have been completing the 500 word challenge.  We listened to some of 

the top 50 stories on the BBC 500 word website and then planned, drafted, edited and 

published our own.  It was a difficult challenge, but WE DID IT!  The children have started 

their new topic 'Tomorrow's World'.  We have looked at some footage about our new text 

'Stormbreaker' by Anthony Horowitz and begun our new maths themes - fractions for Year 

3/4; decimals for Year 5 and Algebra for Year 6.  In R.E., we have been introduced to the 

Salvation theme.  In P.E., we have continued our dance for the Allendale Festival, started 

athletics and fitness with NUFC and have also begun a new block with Commando Joe. 

 

 

Mrs Hancock & Miss Reynolds’s Menu w/c 2/3/20 
(Please note: this menu may be subject to change) 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

Chicken Goujons 

Wedges 

OR 

Jacket Potato & Filling 

Mince & Yorkshire 

Pudding & Mash 

OR 

Macaroni Cheese 

Meatballs & Pasta 

 

OR 

Tortilla Wrap & Filling 

Steak Pie & Mash 

 

OR 

Baguette & Filling 

Salmon Fish Fingers, Baby 

Potatoes 

OR 

Pasta with Chicken 

Beans Carrots Sweetcorn Green Beans Peas 

Flapjack Rice Pudding Angel Delight  Iced Muffin Cake Oaty Biscuit & Fruit Juice 

Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt Fresh Fruit/Yoghurt 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours  

 
Mrs Sarah Hutchinson - Executive Head Teacher 

 

 

Community Lunch 

We had a very successful Community Lunch today. The 

children enjoyed eating their dinner with members of 

the local community and playing board games with 

them afterwards! Thank you to Mrs Hancock and Ms 

Reynolds for the delicious meal! 

Sport Relief 

On Friday 13th March children are welcome to 

come to school in sportswear for the suggested 

donation of £1 per child to raise money for 

Sport Relief.  

This year Sport Relief coincides with Science 

Day so the children will be participating in a 

range of activities linked to biology, keeping fit 

and healthy eating. 

Parent Consultations- Monday 16th & Tuesday 17th 

March 

Our Parent/Teacher Consultations are being held on 

Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th March. Appointment 

letters will be sent out next week. 

World Book Day reminder 

On Thursday 5th March we are celebrating World Book Day. The children are welcome to dress up as their 

favourite book character and bring in their favourite book to share with others. We would also like the 

children to take part in our ‘Book in a Box’ competition  - the winner will receive a book related goody bag!  

If you would like your child to take part they will need to decorate the inside of a shoe box as a scene from 

their favourite book and write their name on a label on the underside of the box. They will then be displayed 

in school and a winner will be selected on Friday 6th March. Good luck everyone!  

Book boxes can be brought into school the week beginning 2nd March. Thank you! 

Northern Saints RE day – 17.3.20 

On Tuesday 17th March the children will be taking part 

in an RE Day at Henshaw. Bishop Christine will join us 

and will lead an assembly in All Hallow’s church in the 

morning. The children will then take part in a range of 

activities based on the Northern Saints and will also 

visit God’s Tent. Please note-Swimming for children in 

Years 1 and 2 will go ahead as usual.  

Mother’s Day -  Tea & Cake treat! 

You are invited to join your child/ children for a 

selection of biscuits, cakes and refreshments on Friday 

20th March 9.15am-10.15am, in the school hall.  

Please can you complete the attached slip if you can 

make it so we can cater for the event appropriately.  

Thank you! 

……………………………….……………………………………………….…………………………….……………….…………………… 

Mother’s Day -  Tea & Cake treat - 20.3.20 

Name:…………………………………… 

I would like to join you for the Mother’s Day Tea & Cake treat on Friday 20th March. 

Signed:…………………………………...... 

Please return by 16.3.20 – thank you 

 

Bikeability Training – Year 5 & 6 

Just a reminder that our Year 5 & 6 children, from 

across the Federation, will be taking part in 

Bikeability training at Henshaw School on 9, 10 & 

11th March. Please could they have their bicycle 

and helmet with them in school on these days. 

Thank you. 

 

Messy Church  
Messy Church on Tuesday 10th March is 
cancelled. Any help towards setting up or leading 
the Messy Church activities happening at 
Henshaw on our RE day on Tuesday 17th March 
would be greatly appreciated! If you can offer 
your help, please contact Rev Carter directly 
on revbenjamincarter@gmail.com  
The more the merrier! 
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